Board Meeting Agenda

February 9th-10th; UC Santa Barbara Graduate Student Association lounge, second floor 494 UCEN Rd. Room 1504, Santa Barbara, CA 93106



Notices:

- Find the map to this meeting here. The Multicultural Center is right next to the Lot 3.
- Make requests in advance for disability accommodations by contacting ed@ucsa.org.
- These meetings are public and recorded (either through video or audio).
- Request to add agenda items 10 days before the meeting at https://ucsa.org/air/.

Saturday Agenda (times are approximate):

10:00 AM (5 min) Host Campus Welcome

10:05 AM (10 min) Public Comment

- Main Topics:
 - Concerns about Student Regent-Designate Hayley
 - Questions: Involvement in student conduct violation
 - Response: No information provided

10:15 AM (15 min) Roll Call;

- Motion to suspend the charter to not include the president for quorum: Davon/Nuha
 - o EVP roll call
- Adoption of the Agenda,
 - Motion to add quick discussion on USAS discussion @ 2pm: Dada/Viggy
 - Motion to adopt agenda: Davon/Nuha
 - Approved unanimously

Approval of Minutes for August, December, January

- Motion to Bundle & Approve August, December, January: Alexandra/Davon
 - Approved unanimously

10:30 AM (20 min) Guest Reports

Student Regent, Student Regent-Designate, (Presentation)

- Basic Needs Special Committee First Meeting
- Audit & Compliance: Title IX
 - How the UC is responding to sexual violence
 - Hayley: Cultural change, proactivity
- Devon: multi-year Framework regarding residency
 - Improvements regarding university
 - o Student Observer & StAR Updates
 - Regents voted to codify these programs & agreed to increase positions
 - Implemented by March mtg.
- Hayley: Title IX
 - Hiring process for system-wide Title IX Coordinator
 - Focus-- Language
 - TIX SAB -- 8 month set of recommendations on how the UC can better address & prevent
 - Turned recommendations into a survey waiting for outcome
 - Very Small Task Force on Student Adjustication Framework
 - Federal proposed rules are strongly worded, likely mandated that the UC will have to comply if passed

- March 5th mtg. w/Janet Napolitano
 - Gender Recognition At
 - January 1st.
 - Presentation on trans & non-binary students
 - Campus visits student regent recruitment tour
- Devon:
 - March Regents Mtg. @ UCLA
 - Funding for systemwide basic needs
- Questions:
 - What is the climate/knowledge that the regents have on basic needs?
 - Climate: really receptive, good feedback
 - Knowledge: varied, evolving -- main goal to be on the same page beyond food pantry
 - Creating educational opportunities
 - Is it not just student aid (\$15million)?
 - 100,000 \$150 dollars
 - Money needs to go to programs & services
 - Take some, make it financial aid, but the rest needs to go to programs & services
 - 1) there is a difference b/n line item and what the state has agreed to fund
 - 2) There is alot of discrepancy, all programs are funded on soft money,
 - funding is ongoing
 - What are the contradictions that you heard from students?
 - Gray area-- still undecided

Student Advisor

- 1. Motion to extend time: Davon/ Dada
 - a. Passed unanimously

Council on Student Fees

- Met at UCSF Jan 27th
- Campus based fees regulations
- Buvout funds
 - o Troubleshoot SFAX
 - Campus student fees advisory committees, framed as if buy-out, but state fees do not get advisory committee input
- Council is looking to do a system-wide update
- Tara Vice Chair
- Gov Relations on how state budget will affect student fees
 Representatives from UC Unions (AFSCME & UAW)
 - UC Wide Demands: 8 campuses have signed onto demands
 - Action happened before break, escalation at UC Mtg (uc worker issues)
 - UC Response to be met w/student response
 - Looking for ways to follow up with students & labor groups per campus
 - Workers appreciation week held by each campus labor groups
 - Valentine's Day (statewide activities) in which each campus can participate
 - UCR: Video wide campaign
 - USAS Conference Feb 21 & 22 in Mississippi

- Travel restriction
- AFSCME members are contracting negotiations for over 2 yrs & 2 strikes, UC regents have not responded to contract demands
- 1. Motion to extend time by 5 mins: Davon/Dada
 - a. Pass unanimously

UC Student Development & Engagement

•

UC Graduate Professional Coalition

- Rachel (personal update -- Police TaskForce)
 - Individual campus implementation plan to come: creation of independent advisory board that is NOT under the purview under chief of police
 - Can take upwards of two years to create, yet each campus is unique as UCPD relations are different to each campus
 - Yet, should be coming from each individual campus

10:50 AM (15 min)

Executive Officer Reports:

President.

• Will send attachment Chair.

• Will send attachment CFO.

• Addressed in presentation below

Vice Chair,

 Each group take minutes within respective committee/campaigns to be shared w/vice chair email to compile larger minute UA Chair,

- Non resident enrollment issue -- writing a letter to be sent to academic senates
 - Many activities within the upcoming month regarding response to regent's and follow-up with previous board mtg. Action items

GR Chair,

- Main topics
 - D.C. Trip was inclusive roundtable conversation regarding GI bill w/NY, UC, & Private universities
 - Title IX
 - o Feb 20th: Press conference w/3 sectors of higher education
 - Feb 26th: Financial Aid hearing at 9:45am,
 - President Caroline will be representing student voice
 - Inviting folks for public comment section
 - o This weekend -- finalize budget for SLC

CAC Chair,

- Regents meeting
 - o RJN Day & tabling day planed

Campaigns Chair

Yields to speak later

11:05 AM (15 min)

Staff Reports:

Media Recap,

Executive Director **Update**

- UC Davis: has not confirmed conference attendance
- Conference: SLC deadlines

- Hotel deadline for conference
- Feb 13th. To get group rate -- reach out to Anais if extension is needed
- o Invoice sent to each campus
 - fees if deadlines are not met
- Tax season: internal audit, summary attached in ED Update

Campaign & Coalition Update

Statewide Organizing Director

- 1 year anniversary for UCSA
 - RJN Day: February 12th
 - March 12th: Black Lobby Day
 - Campuses that can provide logistics
 - Berkeley, SC, Irvine, SB, LA, & Merced
 - Anti-Blackness training @ Cal
 - SOCC April 26th

UC Update

See linked update

Legislative Update, Government Relations Director

See attached update

11:20 AM (20 min)

UC Mental Health & Acacia Counseling Wellness

Brett Donnelly

- Main points:
 - Lack of access to mental health resources, & how acacia "fills" that gap
 - Looking to work w/UCSA by making mental health resources more accessible
- 1. Motion to extend time by 5 mins: Ashraf/Dominick
 - a. Pass unanimously
 - Questions
 - Emphasis on advocacy?
 - Davon connect w/UCSC administration
 - What is the methodology of diversity inclusion?
 - Selective about approach in what students need via specialization which brings in diversity piece
- 1. Motion to extend time by 10 mins: Davon/Nuha
 - a. Pass unanimously
- Have you considered taking the org a resource/statistic base for advocacy in what resources are needed?

11:40 AM (20 min)

Amendment & Reintroduction of S.B. 169

Emily Montalvo-Telford - SASA

- Main topics:
 - Proposed changes to Title IX
 - o Ways in which each campus can engage with each org
- Concerns of supremacy clause

12:00 PM (45 min)

Lunch Break

12:45 PM (5 min)

Roll Call

12:50 PM (25 min)

Coalition for a Better UC

Eddy Chikukwa

- Main Topics:
 - Phase roll out w/UCSA
 - Coalition Building

- Train & inform
- Campaign & lobby
- Requests
 - Phone banking & emailing legislators
 - Each campus delegate a social media outreach campaign
 - Transportation request
 - Creating individual campus reps.

1:15 PM (15 min)

Schools & Communities First Initiative by California Calls

- Lucas Zucker
 - Prop 13
 - Main Topics:
 - Looking for UCSA endorsement for the California Schools & Local Communities Funding Act
 - Questions
 - If prop 10 passed, what is the probability this will pass?
 - Uphill fight, but it is not un-winable

1:30 PM (20 min)

Reviewing Committee and Campaign Meeting Structures Salih Muhammad

- Main topics:
 - o practicality of having an RJN coordinator per campus & keeping project
 - Proposal: one large campaign strategy with the support of each campaign coordinator per campus
 - GR, CAC, UA, we allocate specific portion of time as a work session, end of meeting list of task/actions items
 - Chairs can strategically propose
 - Ask: utilize upcoming board meetings to attempt proposed meeting structure
- Questions:
 - Logistics of next mtg. as the next board meeting is @ a conference
 - Can we implement this suggestion into this board mtg (UCSB board mtg)?
 - Some committees are already implementing this
 - Structure of each EVP office coordinators involvement within UCSA spaces need to be defined & supported
- Switch time 30 mins to campaigns, and 60 mins to committee breakouts
- 1. Motion to extend time by 10 mins: Davon/Nuha
 - a. Passed unanimously
- 2. Motion to extend campaigns by 90 minutes: Davon/Dominick
 - a. Passed unanimously

1:50 PM (15 min)

UCSA Budget Presentation

Ashraf Beshay

- Main topics:
 - Total budget: \$676,883
 - Membership dues decreased due to membership fee waivers & is the core of UCSA budget
 - Follow up w/administration
 - Each campus needs to pay their fees **BEFORE** their conference
- Questions
 - What are the differences between membership dues & conference dues?
 - Conference dues cover different expenses than membership dues as UCSA uses membership to the last dollar
 - Implications of UC Davis not paying?

- Talking about policies and procedures needed to be set in place as consequences/implications of not paying their dues on time
- 1. Motion to go to into closed session: Davon/Viggy
 - a. Passed unanimously
- 2. Motion to revoke UC Davis' voting privileges: Davon/Sarah
 - a. Roll call EVP vote
- 3. Motion to revoke UC Davis' conference attendance: Jamie/Nuha
 - a. Roll call EVP Vote
- 4. Motion to direct the chair, president, & CFO of UCSA to write a letter by Thursday, February 14th, 2019, to address UCSA's vote to revoke UC Davis' voting privileges and conference attendance; submit to the UCSA EVP Board for vote of approval before submitting to UC Davis student board news outlets like the Daily Aggie & student body: Alexandra/Dominick
 - a. Passed unanimously
- 5. Motion to leave closed session: Davon/Sarah
 - a. Passed unanimously
 - Michelle
 - UCLA Grad Fee Waiver
 - UCLA will not be able to pay into next year systemwide organizations
 - Potential solution: Possible ex-officio capacity w/limitations involved
 - Fee waiver applied to GSA for the entirety for this year, with the stipulation that at the end of the year they could let UCSA know what is potentially possible for GSA next year

2:05 PM (5 min)

RIN Chair Nominations

Anais & Davon

• Alondra: only to accept nomination

2:10 PM (60 min)

USAS Convention

- Main Topics:
 - UCI Office struggling with navigating funding for travel to conference due to travel ban to Mississippi
 - Potential ways in which
- 1. Motion to extend time by 5 minutes: Dada/ Lizeth
 - a. Passed unanimously

Campaign Committee

- ACQUIRE
 - o Budget response needs to include legal services
 - Bills by campaigns
 - There is a fundraising checklist to compensate undocumented students for their labor
 - Lobby Day in February 20th/26th (roughly)
 - Budget, bills, & lobby day will be finalized this weekend
 - o Extra StAR position to be made for UnDocumented Student
- FundtheUC
 - Update personnel roster
 - o Original Agenda for Campaign Breakout Attached Here
 - Budget request & Petition-
 - potential sign-on from different campuses
 - Highlighting specific wants within the short term within petition
 - Incorporate GR asks
 - Non Residence inclusion in petition

- Day of tabling tasked to CAC -- February 19th (?), as soon as budget request is approved
 - CAC needs to get signatures
- o FuckTuition Party @ Cal Feb. 22nd
- Monday, February 11th @ 5pm: social media blast for testimony upload
 - Task CAC to email out testimony to committees that CAC is in correspondence with
- o Task w/every EVP to write an op-ed w/the non-resident experience
- Swag for SLC
 - Fiscally possible to get shirts, if not, pins & stickers would be requested
- Task CAC to get/recruit CalGrant recipients to attend financial aid hearing
- Social media strategy -- deferred maintenance
 - Can be broken, lack of accessible resources,
 - Potential hashtags
 - #IPayToGoHere
 - #FundOurFacilitiesFundOurUC
 - #BrokeShitAroundTheUC
 - #FixTheUC
 - #UCBrokenShit
- RJN Agenda
 - Agenda Attached here
 - Vice-chair by tomorrow
 - o RIN Day updates
 - UCR only school to participate in RIN day
 - Turnout really good, student cultural groups were extremely engaged in seeing policies & legislation inclusive to student population needs
 - Highlight student cultural center concerns for disjoint relationships w/student governments
 - Action item for schools to have an RJN day -- school's agreed days attached in link above
 - LCFF Funds
 - Students who qualify as free & reduced lunch, pupils then qualify for other services
 - UC Version \$20 million went to an umbrella under a host of programs are all retention and recruitment
 - SIP student initiated programs
- Black Lobby Day
 - Logistical support from EVP offices
 - o March 12th
- RJN Lobby Day
 - Student of Color Based
 - Date to be confirmed W/GR Committee
- RJN Grant
 - \$4,000 will be awarded to orgs on campus
 - Applications will be sent out on February 14th
 - 33 organizations applied, hoping to double to about 66 organizations apply
 - 6-8 week application period
 - Committee of 7 from UCSA board to go through all applications
 - Task evp to create graphics

- 1. Motion to add StAR topic to Sunday, Feb. 10th agenda item w/UnDocu Coalition Present: Dominick/Vignesh
 - a. Passed unanimously

3:10 PM

Adjourn when concluded

- 1. Motion to adjourn meeting at 4:20: Davon/ Vignesh
 - a. Passed unanimously

Sunday Agenda (times are approximate):

9:00 AM (60 min) Executive Committee (will meet in closed session)

10:25 AM (5 min) Convene Full Board; Roll Call

10:30 AM (20 min) Government Relations

Kieran Flaherty

- Information of GR @ UCOP
 - Support the government's introduction as it is not conflated w/legislators agenda
 - Asked for \$422 Million
 - Governor funding mandatory operating costs, additional specific projects
- 1. Motion to extend time by 2 minutes: Davon/Emelia
 - a. Passed unanimously
- 2. Motion to close stack after Emelia: Davon/ Alexandra
 - a. Passed unanimously

10:50 AM (10 min)

Public Comment

11:00 AM (20 min)

Undocucoalition STAR Representative

Dominick & Vignesh

- Follow-up from yesterday's conversation
 - Making one StAR role dedicated to UnDocu Coalition member
- UnDocu Coalition Response
 - Interested in the role direct communication to UCOP & UC Regents
 - Does not want a role on UCSA but a role directly to the regent
 - Was not informed about agenda item
- Concerns
 - Student representation within two extra position
 - o Term limits
 - Make UnDocu Coalition a more transparent space to the board as well as StAR position
- 1. Motion to make one StAR Role a permanent position to UnDocu Coalition for the 2019-2020 school year: Alexandra/Vignesh
 - a. Objection: Michelle
 - b. Rescinded motion: Alexandra
 - UnDocu Coalition Bylaws
 - o Reassessed in May 2020
- 2. Motion to extend time by 5 mins: Davon/Vignesh
 - a. Passed unanimously
 - Further Concerns
 - What other communities might be vulnerable
 - o Possibly making a permanent UnDocu position on UCSA board
- 1. Motion to adopt the by-law suggestion of Anais: Davon/Jamie

a. Passed unanimously

2. Motion to task Vignesh & UnDocu Coalition language bylaw for undocumented students: Vignesh/Alexandra

a. Passed unanimously

11:20 AM (10 min) California Gender Recognition Act Resolution

Alex & Davon

11:30 AM (15 min) ASUCD Letter

Anais & Davon

11:45 PM (20 min) Asian Americans Advancing Justice - College for All Coalition

Nikki Dominguez

12:05 PM (45 min) Lunch

12:50 PM (5 min) Roll Call

12:55 PM (5 min) RJN Chair Election

Anais & Davon

1. Motion to confirm Alondra as new RJN Chair

a. Dominick seconds

b. No objections

c. Motion Passes

1:00 PM (10 min)

Justice LA: Los Angeles Jails

Prajay Lolabattu

- LA County Board of Supervisors will be opening discussions on jail Products on March
- Resolution is in opposition for these jail, and urges the Board of Supervisors vote in opposition of this jail
- 1. Motion to pass resolution by Nuha (Berkley EVP)
 - a. Seconded by Sarah
 - b. No objections
 - c. Motion Passes

1:10 PM (15 min)

UCSC Homelessness Statement

Vignesh Iyer

- Concerns
 - Not enough housing for students
 - UCPD not allowing students to sleep in their cars
 - These students have a parking permit to park their car on campus
 - Possibility: Consulting with Systemwide Compliance officer
- Further Concerns
 - Finding regents that would be sympathetic
 - Pushing Mark Burnham to include UC & CSU's in the current bill in the legislation
 - Even if the language is expanded, it is just a recommendation, and needs to be implemented on the regent level
 - Cecilia Estolano, a regent just appointed, may be able to provide assistance with the policy

1:21 PM

AS UCD Letter

- 1. Motion to send a letter to UCD
 - a. Motion seconded by Nuha
 - b. No objections
 - c. Motion passes

1:25 PM (15 min)

Basic Needs Update

Vignesh lyer

•

1:40 PM (90 min)

Committees: Campus Action,

Government Relations,

•

University Affairs

•

3:10 PM (10 min)

Ratification of Committee Action Items

- 1. Motion to ratify committee and campaign action items: Nuha/ Sarah
 - a. Passed unanimously

3:15 PM (5 min)

Action Item Check-in

Adjourn when concluded

- 1. Motion to adjourn at 3:27 pm: Davon/ Alexandra
 - a. Passed unanimously

This Meetings Action Items

The action item(s) below were discussed and ratified at this meeting. This Action Item Checklist is for UCSA board members and staff. Please complete every action item as listed below prior to attending to the next UCSA Board of Directors Meeting: **March 23rd-25th**

| Action Items for February Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|-----------------------------------|-------------|----------|
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |

| Action Items for January Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|--|--|-----------------------------------|
| Press and statement about support for sunsetting Student Advisor on the condition of added access points | President and Staff in partner with Student Regent | Next week's Regents meeting |
| Regarding Amnesty International: UCSA formally support the Write for Rights Campaign. Each board member will write a letter as part of the campaign before January 31. Each EVP office will allocate 10 minutes of their next staff meeting to promote the fidelity of the campaign. | Everyone | January 31 |
| UCSB will host next Board meeting February 8-9 | UCSB Reps | Next BOD |
| Every campus explore if hosting SOCC is a possibility | Every EVP | January 23 |
| Bring charter amendment for ratification to Senates | Every EVP | March BOD |
| Write letter in support of AFSCME interns requests & students receiving death threats re: Blue Lives Matter | Sarah, Prajay, James | Next week's Regents meeting |
| Write and pass campus specific resolutions in support of AFSCME interns requests | EVPs | Feb BOD |
| Work with AFSCME interns to see how much funding is available and then allocate it from Organizing department for student travel | Salih, Anais | ASAP |

| Action Items from December Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|--|---|-----------------------|
| Distribute application and budget for SOCC; Develop planning committee | Salih; UCM, UCSB, UCB | Jan 1 |
| Fill out Federal Title IX comments Starting by filling out this to get on Parshan's webinar https://www.when2meet.com/?7343361-PjwRS | UA LDs agreed 10 comments each | Jan 15 |
| Review and complete Winter Timeline https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1-t8u72DJ84Xeb529E5v7ctAqiumGalj3wlA1 96He04l/edit#slide=id.p | ALL | Winter quarter |
| Allocate \$2000 from Campaigns budget to RJN Grant | Ashraf | Done |
| Action items sent via email by Undocu coalition regarding ACQUIRE campaign and summit | EVPs | ASAP |
| Bring Undocu coalition reps to board meetings | EVPs | All Board Meetings |
| Fuck Tuition Day action and letter collection | CAC | Dec 5 |
| Start securing your budget for SLC | LDs | ASAP |
| Bring an Undocu coalition rep to January 14 lobbying visits | LDs | Jan 14 |
| One pager on basic needs, one per campus | EVPs | Jan Board |

| Action Item from November Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|---|---|---|
| Write resolution to urge UCSB to appoint an EVPSA | Davon & Caroline, will be approved interimly over email | Wednesday 11/14 |
| Develop strategies to address UCPath issue; Caroline will invite director to next meeting | Jamie Caroline | Tuesday night 11/13 (all else will sign ASAP) |
| Basic Needs Action Items: Conversation with campus admin about the impact of proposed changes to the BN operations on your campus. Inputs on the proposed changes to the method and interventions for a system-wide basic needs eval; special focus on long-term strategies To try and gauge what the 2019-20 allocations are going to go toward | All | ASAP |

| Action Item from October Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|--|--|----------------------|
| Contact campus reps on PR and social media to promote Summer Cal Grant | EVP | ASAP |
| Review cost impact of staff retention requests | Exec, Anais | Next Exec Meeting |
| Coordinate collaborative efforts with CSSA, with oversight by Executive Committee | President, GR Chair, GR Director | ASAP |
| Move forward with SOCC Summit Proposal including grad students; Present updates at all future meetings | Salih | Monthly |
| Give input to Vignesh about Basic Needs Case Competition via Google Form | EVPs | Friday 10/19 |
| Work with Vignesh to engage coalition partners in Basic Needs Case Competition | Anais, Vignesh | ASAP |
| Waive dues for UCLA GSA on the condition they prepare an update for UCSA at February Meeting | UCLA GSA EVP | February |
| Extend deadline for UCSB GSA to December for Fall Dues; Postpone resolution on UCSB GSA dues to December Board meeting | Anais | December |
| Executing CAC's 10 Days For Prop 10 Strategy | EVPs | Nov 6 |
| Find out how many undocumented coalition members are working on your campus | EVPs | Wednesday |

| Action Items from September Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|--|--------------------------|----------|
| Items from closed session on staff: apology letter from Caroline to David, sharing training materials on personnel with full Board, opening hiring committee to others who are interested, seeking recommendations from staff on how to improve the organizational relationship with employees | Caroline, Anais, Exec | ASAP |
| Investigate claims that indigenous students are being treated as out of state regarding financial aid disbursement | Dominick | ASAP |

| Table charter amendment to October meeting, schedule 30 minutes | Davon | October BOD |
|--|-----------------------------|-------------|
| Coordinate systemwide visits by Alexander Bustamante, Policing Task Force Chair | Dominick, Alex, Caroline | ASAP |
| October Meeting Agenda Item: SOCC Summit Planning, potential hosts should come prepared to bid | Anais, Board | October BOD |

| Action Items from August 2018 Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|--|-------------------------|------------------|
| Reach out to Title IX Systemwide Committee | EVPs | ASAP |
| Ask UCOP to come in person, ask for a call in the meantime re: MOU/budget | Anais, Daniel | ASAP |
| Take budget priorities to communities to get their feedback and add to the list, schedule a conference call so we can still meet September 7 MOU deadline; task UA and elected UA chair with carrying a conversation with UCOP | Everyone, Daniel | ASAP |
| Table resolution to abolish ICE indefinitely | Sarah, Varsha, Chair | September BOD |
| Waive 90% UCD Dues, Have all associations follow-up on unpaid invoices | Board, EVPs | ASAP |
| Prioritize passing Prop 10 | Board | ASAP |
| Prepare proposals to renew ad hoc committees | Aidan, Dominick | September BOD |
| AB 3153: support for 2 person pledge, twitter campaign, break the voicemail, continued sponsorship, CSU outreach (held accountable by GR Chair) | Everyone, GR Chair | ASAP, Ongoing |
| Designate a time and date to continue SOCC Summit discussion, including SCORE and Undocumented Coalition | Exec, Staff | ASAP |
| Email SOCC communications, resolutions to SCORE | Anais | Tonight |
| Refer SAGE item to Executive Committee | Exec | ASAP |
| Temporarily acknowledge NTO as Underrepresented Students Officer, approve new bylaws in September | Miguel | September BOD |
| Codify bylaws amendment | Anais | ASAP |
| Table election for Racial Justice Now to September, recognize Asha and Brittney as interim co-chairs | Asha, Brittney | September BOD |

| Action Items from July 2018 Meeting | Assigned To | Date Due |
|---|---------------|----------|
| Postpone renewal of Ad Hoc Committees to August meeting | Board | Aug. 2 |
| Co-host Lt. Gov. Forum if the following are met conditions: 1. Representation from undocumented and low-income students 2. Students write the majority of conversations that are asked 3. Set an expectation to work with local coalition partners 4. Revisit their advocacy efforts and consider including tuition-free 5. Provide a list of who else is working together prior to the event Representative from UCM will work with President on questions to submit and | Judith (lead) | ASAP |

| logistics for forum |
|---------------------|
|---------------------|